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HOATH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 7th April 2014.
Present: Councillors John Williams (chair), Jonathan Moore, Adele Wright, Guy Foster (clerk). In attendance: Georgina Glover (CCC) and 3 members of the public.

************************ ********************************************

1. Apologies
Cllr Chapman was unwell.
2. Declaration of members’ interests
None.
3. Minutes of the last meeting and any matters arising
The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record.
4. CCC and KCC reports
No KCC representative was present.
For CCC, Georgina Glover reported:

· The CCC parish charter is project is going forward.
· Likewise the Canterbury district plan process continues. Full details on the CCC web-site.
· Separate from, but related to, the district plan is the Canterbury transport strategy, which is out for consultation. The clerk commented that although he was aware of this, he couldn’t remember receiving any official notification, which was unusual. Mrs Glover undertook to enquire about this.
*************************** *******************************

At this point the meeting was adjourned to allow comments from members of the public. The following matters were raised:

It was reported that extra bus services seemed to be running on Saturdays. This was very welcome news.
******************************* ***************************
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5. Planning
There were no planning matters to be considered.
6. Report of the clerk/RFO

The clerk reported that the end-March cashbook balance was £10,581.61. The bank balance was higher by £29.00. A first look at the final figures for 2013/14 indicated a small surplus, of some £20.
The following were approved for payment:

1. Clerk: March £340.48 (salary £308.40, expenses £32.08).
2. KALC subscription: £203.21 (inc. VAT)
It was resolved to extend the contract with Grassmow Services for a further year, at the same price as for 2013/14.
There had been one or two problems with the web-site recently. Cllr Moore had some interesting proposals but it was pointed out that currently the annual cost of the web-site was very small and nothing extra had been budgeted for 2014/15. The clerk undertook to make further enquiries and it was suggested the PC consider the matter further over the coming months.

Annual parish meeting: it was agreed to follow recent tradition and have this meeting on the same evening as the annual parish council meeting and the regular monthly May meeting. As usual, the clerk would invite representatives of all the local organisations to come and speak.
Correspondence
· A letter from the police about rural engagement meetings.

· A letter from the Local Government Boundary Commission about their latest proposals for CCC ward boundaries. The implication is for Hoath, Chislet and Reculver (not Beltinge) to be grouped into a single member ward called Reculver. Westbere and Hersden, with whom Hoath used to be grouped in Marshside ward, will be going to Sturry. Consultation on this is open until May 20th.

7. Councillors’ reports
Cllr Moore reported some very low branches intruding into the play area. The clerk said he would ask if the contractor could cut these back.
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It was noted that the new occupiers of Oak Lodge had erected barbed wire around the property. Several local residents had complained about this but it was uncertain as to whether planning permission should have been sought. Mrs Glover undertook to look into this.
8. Date of next meeting.

This was confirmed as Monday May 12th and would follow the annual parish meeting and the annual parish council meeting, the evening to commence at 8 p.m.
Guy Foster
Clerk to Hoath Parish Council

April 14th 2014.
Signed as a true record ______________________________ Date: ______________
